Continuing Robbery of Palestinian Land
 
PM Ariel Sharon's government has just approved serious plans to distribute the refugees land to individual Jews and register it in their own names.  (See Tzali Greenberg, "PM okays process to transfer state land to private ownership," Ha’aretz [16 May 2005], at:  http://www.haaretz.com/hasen/spages/576726.html).

This is a very dangerous, and of course illegal step.  The confiscation of Palestinian land (18,865,000 dunums = 18,865 km2, or 93% of Israel's area) took place originally in 1949 under the Custodian of Absentee Property, then transferred to the Development Authority as a legal shield against violation of international law, then to Israel Land Administration to "administer" the property.  First Israeli President Ben Gurion “sold” about 2.4 million dunums of the refugees' land to Jewish National Fund in 1948 and 1950.


Although all these actions are illegal, registering Palestinian land under individual Jewish names (not as a "state land" as is the case till now) complicates the legal situation and allows a series of new owners to buy and sell the land.


In the last few years, some groups, such as Keshet, protested that this land is not government property and it cannot dispose of it as it wishes.


Now more protests are needed, inside and outside Israel, against the daylight robbery of Palesinian refugees' property while they are not allowed to return and repossess their property.

